
 
SAINT ANTHONY OF PADUA 

A MEMBER OF ST. GEORGE DEANERY 

  4TH SUNDAY OF LENT 

             MARCH 6TH, 2016 
 

Pastor:  Father Tom Extejt  ~ Office: 419-659-2263 or 419-659-4190 e-mail:  tjextejt@sa.noacsc.org 
Deacon:  Mr. James Dunn: 659-2707 e-mail:  jdunn9@woh.rr.com 

Principal:  Mr. Scott Hummel: 659-2103 Fax: 659-4194   e-mail:  hummels@sa.noacsc.org 
 Parish Office: Mrs. Marilyn Siefker:  419-659-2263 Office Fax: 419- 659-5202 e-mail:   siefkem@sa.noacsc.org 

CCD Program Leader, Judy Schroeder : 419-659-5498  e-mail:  judyfhc@yahoo.com 
Youth Minister:  Hannah Warren: 419-303-5476  e-mail:  lifeteen@sa.noacsc.org 

Parish Office Hours:  Monday Thru Friday ~ 8:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. 
St. Anthony Parish Website:  www.cgstanthony.org 

St. Anthony School Website:  www.stanthonyschool.info  
 

       ********************************************************************************************* 

 ************************************************************************************* 

                                                               Mass Schedule 
   March      07   Monday          8:00 a.m. Mass     Lenten Weekday ~ {Sylvester Ellerbrock} 
   March      08   Tuesday          8:00 a.m. Mass    Lenten Weekday ~ {Karen Aller} 
   March      09   Wednesday     8:00 a.m. Mass     Lenten Weekday ~ {Nolan Diller (K of C)} 
   March      10   Thursday        8:00 a.m. Mass     Lenten Weekday ~ {For The Parish} 
   March      11   Friday             8:00 a.m. Mass     Lenten Weekday ~ {Walter & Eileen Kahle ~ Darlene Hawk}                                      

March      12   Saturday         8:00 a.m. Rosary         
March      12   Saturday         4:30 p.m. Mass     Vigil ~5th Sunday of Lent ~{Norm Kohls ~ Paul Best}                                     
March      13   Sunday           8:30 a.m. Mass     5th Sunday of Lent ~ {Dan Blankemeyer}          
March      13   Sunday         11:00 a.m. Mass     5th Sunday of Lent ~ {Patrick Halker ~ Ray Halker ~ Lois Halker} 
March      13   Sunday           6:00 p.m. Mass     Life Teen ~ {William & Ethel Hoffman} 
 
********************************************************************************************  
                                                                               Servers 
March      12   Saturday        4:30 p.m. Mass       Taylor Schroeder, Aaron Tabler, Clay Bonnell  
March      13   Sunday          8:30 a.m. Mass       Andrew Morman, Mike Morman, Roy Langhals 
March      13   Sunday        11:00 a.m. Mass       Megan Bogart, Mackenzie King, Kennedy Smith 
 
*********************************************************************************************  

                                                Commentators 
March      12    Saturday       4:30 p.m. Mass      Amy Tabler     
March      13    Sunday         8:30 a.m. Mass       Gary Hermiller                                                                        
March      13    Sunday       11:00 a.m. Mass       Diana Johnson 
 

  **********************************************************************************************                                                                      

                                                                         Eucharistic Ministers 
March      12    Saturday      4:30 p.m. Mass    Norm Schnipke, Deb Siefker, Don & Laura Siefker, Jim Tabler  
March      13    Sunday        8:30 a.m. Mass     Gib Kaufman, Dan Maag, Kate Morman,      
          Mary Ann Schroeder, Sarah Schroeder    
March      13    Sunday      11:00 a.m. Mass     Bob Maag, Karl Schroeder, Anne Schroeder, Dave & Christie Tabler 
 
March      13   Hilty Home ~ Pat Birnesser 

                                                                                  ~ Hilty Home Residents ~ 
 
                               Wilbert Roof-Room 103B; Mary Maag-Room 119; Bill Alt-Room 121; Jan Kiene-Room 201A;                     

                     Margaret Rosenbauer-Room 208B; Dolores Daniels-Room 209B; Dorothy Geiger-Room 211A;   
    Beatrice Inkrott-Room 212B; Mary Rita Fischbach-Room 215B; Betty Meyer-Room 303;     
                  Cathy Ruhe-Room 306; Jim Fischbach-Room 506; Ed Schulte-Room 510; Maria Flores-Room 513 

 
         *********************************************************************************************** 
                                 Ushers 
 March          12    Saturday     4:30 p.m. Mass     George Ellerbrock, Doug Roof, Rob Verhoff, Don Stechschulte           

March          13    Sunday        8:30 a.m. Mass     Tom Dunlap, Ron Hoffman, Gene Siefker, Denny Hoyt       
March          13    Sunday      11:00 a.m. Mass     Ken Rieman, Dwain Schroeder, Nathan Siefker, John Selhorst 

  We may feel like the Prodigal Son but the gospel wants us to focus on the father who was forgiving and 
understanding. 

We all make mistakes and need forgiveness. 
Who in your family needs your forgiveness and acceptance this Lent? 

 



***************************

**********************************************************************************************
 Income For The Week of February 28th
Sunday      ~ 209                                 
Children's ~ 36                                       
                               
Memorial Stone ~ School            
Tuition                                                    
Miscellaneous                                
Total Income                                 
**********************************************************************************************

 
        Jacob Dean, son of Gabe and Nicole Kruse, was baptized last weekend here at St. Anthony's.
   May the new gift of God's Spirit be with you always.
 
 

**********************************************************************************************
Christian Formation News ~  CCD classes wi
The next CCD classes will be held 
 
Cemetery Board ~ The Cemetery Board will be meeting on 
Finance Committee ~ The Finance Committee meeting will be held on 
Parish Council ~ The Parish Council will be meeting on 
 
Church Spring Cleaning ~  It's not spring yet but it's still time to be thinking about cleaning the c
for Easter, First Communion and Confirmation.
enough help (men's help is also greatly appreciated!), 
all the pews with Murphy's and cleaning al
Please come even if you can only help for a short time.  Please bring buckets and rags.  Thank you for your help!
 

Scrip ~ The next Scrip weekend will be 
Shirley Goedde, Mary Langhals, Anne Schroeder and Sarah Martin.
 
Creative 4-H Club ~ Will be meeting on 
 
Senior Citizen Prom ~ Come spend "A Night 
4:00-7:30 p.m. (Doors will not open before 4:00 p.m.)  Plea
museum will be free of charge and filled with famous wax people, wonderful artwor
good friends.  Your hosts for the night, the St. George Deanery High School Youth, hope to see you there!
 
Senior Citizen Prom ~ We will need High Schoo
at 12:00 p.m. on March 20th at the Kalida K of C. 
please contact Hannah Warren at
 
Life Teen ~ Our next Life Night will be 
reenacted by the high school students. 
7:00 p.m.  The Living Stations will 
 
High School Juniors, Seniors, and College Freshmen; 
dynamic, life-giving experience based on the Paschal Mystery:
Jesus Christ. This is a retreat held in our diocese f
to a deeper faith and a greater relationship with Christ. It is held in Carey, Ohio at Our Lady of Conciliation Shrine 
and Pilgrim House. All forms can be downloaded online at 
located at the church exits, or can be obtained from Hannah Warren (419
March 12-14, and the next Guys TEC 428  is March 19

 

High School Mystery Retreat ~ Will be April 8th
return on Sunday afternoon.  We will be going to a Mystery Ohio location.  The cost is $40
available.  If interested,  please turn in money, per
March 21st.  If you have any questions, c
 

Parish Rosary ~  The K of C members will
and March 19th & 20th.  Thanks to all those individuals who lead our parish Rosary bef
 
Stations of The Cross ~ We will 
Good Friday during Lent.  

*********************************************************************************************
~ Confessions ~ 

Saturday ~ 3:00 - 4:00 p.m.
St. Rita's Medical Center ~ Agnes Utendorf

**********************************************************************************************
February 28th  E
                 $ 7,709.00                                Ordinary Parish &

                                            32.34                                Payroll ~ 2/29                                     15,961.60
            7,741.34                                Payroll Taxes & 403

                       1,000.00                                Hea
                       1,098.34                                 

                  384.20                                 Total Expenses
         $ 10,223.88 

**********************************************************************************************

Jacob Dean, son of Gabe and Nicole Kruse, was baptized last weekend here at St. Anthony's.
May the new gift of God's Spirit be with you always. 

**********************************************************************************************
CCD classes will be held  this Sunday, March 6

ll be held Sunday, March 13th. 

The Cemetery Board will be meeting on Monday, March 7th

Finance Committee meeting will be held on 
The Parish Council will be meeting on Tuesday, March 8th

It's not spring yet but it's still time to be thinking about cleaning the c
irst Communion and Confirmation.  We will be cleaning on 
(men's help is also greatly appreciated!), we will finish in a few hours.

all the pews with Murphy's and cleaning all areas around the altars, sacristies, confessionals, sanctuary
Please come even if you can only help for a short time.  Please bring buckets and rags.  Thank you for your help!

The next Scrip weekend will be March 12th & 13th.  The helpers are:  Ken & Connie Kruse, Gina Wurth, 
Shirley Goedde, Mary Langhals, Anne Schroeder and Sarah Martin. 

Will be meeting on Tuesday, March 15th at 6:30 p.m. in the church basement.

Come spend "A Night At The Museum" Sunday, March 20th

7:30 p.m. (Doors will not open before 4:00 p.m.)  Please call the parish office by
museum will be free of charge and filled with famous wax people, wonderful artwor
good friends.  Your hosts for the night, the St. George Deanery High School Youth, hope to see you there!

e will need High School volunteers to help with “The Night in the Muesum.”  Set up starts 
at the Kalida K of C.  There is a charge of $3

please contact Hannah Warren at 419-303-5476. 

Our next Life Night will be Sunday, March 13th.  We will have 
reenacted by the high school students.   The parish is invited to the 6:00 

will begin approximately 7:30 p.m.  

High School Juniors, Seniors, and College Freshmen; Consider TEC
giving experience based on the Paschal Mystery:  the life, death, resurrection, and mission of 

Jesus Christ. This is a retreat held in our diocese for the last 50 years and has le
to a deeper faith and a greater relationship with Christ. It is held in Carey, Ohio at Our Lady of Conciliation Shrine 
and Pilgrim House. All forms can be downloaded online at www.toledodiocese.org/page/youthministry

can be obtained from Hannah Warren (419
Guys TEC 428  is March 19-21. 

~ Will be April 8th-10th.  We will meet at St. Anthony’s at 4:00 p.m. on Friday and 
return on Sunday afternoon.  We will be going to a Mystery Ohio location.  The cost is $40

please turn in money, permission slip, and emergency medical form to the
March 21st.  If you have any questions, call Hannah Warren at 419-303

The K of C members will be leading the Rosary before the we
and March 19th & 20th.  Thanks to all those individuals who lead our parish Rosary bef

ill be having Stations of the Cross at 1:0

******************************************************************
Confessions ~  

4:00 p.m. 
St. Rita's Medical Center ~ Agnes Utendorf 

**********************************************************************************************
Expenses For The Week of February 28th

Ordinary Parish & School Expenses $ 6,305.70
Payroll ~ 2/29                                     15,961.60
Payroll Taxes & 403-B                         7,352.94
Health, Vision & Dental                       5,942.03

Total Expenses                               $ 35,562.27

**********************************************************************************************

Jacob Dean, son of Gabe and Nicole Kruse, was baptized last weekend here at St. Anthony's.

**********************************************************************************************
Sunday, March 6th,  at 9:30 - 10:45 a.m. in the school.

Monday, March 7th at 7:00 p.m. in the rectory.
Finance Committee meeting will be held on Tuesday, March 8th at the rectory.

Tuesday, March 8th at 7:00 p.m. in the rectory. 

It's not spring yet but it's still time to be thinking about cleaning the church in preparation 
We will be cleaning on Tuesday, March 8th at 8:30 a.m.  

we will finish in a few hours.  Jobs to be done include washing 
l areas around the altars, sacristies, confessionals, sanctuary and entrances.

Please come even if you can only help for a short time.  Please bring buckets and rags.  Thank you for your help!

The helpers are:  Ken & Connie Kruse, Gina Wurth, 

at 6:30 p.m. in the church basement. 

Sunday, March 20th at the Kalida K of C from    
se call the parish office by March 7th to RSVP.

museum will be free of charge and filled with famous wax people, wonderful artwork, games, entertainment, food and 
good friends.  Your hosts for the night, the St. George Deanery High School Youth, hope to see you there! 

olunteers to help with “The Night in the Muesum.”  Set up starts 
There is a charge of $3.00 for supper. If there are any questions

e will have the Living Stations of the Cross, 
:00 p.m. Mass with supper being served

Consider TEC! ~ TEC, or Teens Encounter Christ, is a 
the life, death, resurrection, and mission of          

or the last 50 years and has led thousands of young men and women 
to a deeper faith and a greater relationship with Christ. It is held in Carey, Ohio at Our Lady of Conciliation Shrine 

www.toledodiocese.org/page/youthministry , can be 
can be obtained from Hannah Warren (419-303-5476). The  next Girls TEC  427 is 

10th.  We will meet at St. Anthony’s at 4:00 p.m. on Friday and 
return on Sunday afternoon.  We will be going to a Mystery Ohio location.  The cost is $40.00.  Scholarships are 

mission slip, and emergency medical form to the parish office by 
303-5476.  

e leading the Rosary before the weekend Masses on March 12th &
and March 19th & 20th.  Thanks to all those individuals who lead our parish Rosary before the weekend Mass

:00 p.m. and 7:00 p.m. on Fridays befor

******************************************************************* 
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Bakery Bingo ~ The Parent Guild Bakery Bingo will be held this Sunday, March 6th, 5:30 - 8:00 p.m. in the parish 
hall.  The doors open at 5:00 p.m.  Admission is $1.00 for children 8th grade and younger and $2.00 for high school 
students and adults.  Extra bingo cards can be purchased for 1.00.  Sandwiches and refreshments will be available for 
purchase.  This event is for the entire family! 
 
Easter Flowers ~ If you would like to make a donation to our Easter Flower Fund, you will find an envelope in your 
contribution packet.  Please put the names of your deceased loved ones on the outside of the envelope.  We will 
publish the Memorial List after Easter. 
    
CHANGE OF LOCATION ~ Special Movie Showing For The Women of the Parish ~ On Saturday, March 12th, 
we will have our own private showing of the movie "War Room".  The 2 hour movie will be shown in St. Anthony's 
church basement at 8:30 a.m.   This movie is about how prayer saved a couple's marriage and then how that wife 
used prayer to help so many other people.  We will have a short intermission for coffee, juice, coffeecake and fruit to 
discuss the movie and stretch before finishing the movie so it should be finished by 11:00 a.m.....plenty of time to 
watch the St. Patrick's Day Parade in Columbus Grove.   Hope you can come to see how prayer has worked in this 
woman's life.  This movie, (like so many movies with a religious theme), was only in the theaters a short time. 
 

 
Lenten Luncheons ~ the 2016 Lenten Luncheon schedule is listed below.  Lunch will be served from 11:45 a.m. to 
12:30 p.m.  The presentation will begin at 12:30 p.m. 
 
 March 9th ~ St. John's United Methodist Church ~ Speaker - Pastor Mike Whitman 
 March 16th ~ Vaughnsville Community Church ~ Speaker - Pastor Brett Kelly 
 

 

Penance Services ~ The area Penance Services for Lent are as follows: 
 
  Sunday, March 6th   St. Mary's, Leipsic    7:00 p.m. 
  Tuesday, March 8th   St. Michael's, Kalida   4:00 & 7:00 p.m. 
  Sunday, March 13th   Immaculate Conception, Ottoville 2:00 p.m. 
  Monday, March 14th   St. Anthony's, Columbus Grove 7:00 p.m. 
  Sunday, March 20th   St. Gerard's, Lima   3:00 p.m. 
  Monday, March 21st   Sts. Peter & Paul, Ottawa  4:00 & 7:00 p.m.   
 

The Light Is On:  Extra Confessions at St. Anthony's 
    Wednesday, March 9th  6:00 - 8:00 p.m. 
    Thursday, March 10th  12:00 - 2:00 p.m. 
    Wednesday, March 16th  6:00 - 8:00 p.m. 
    Thursday, March 17th  12:00 - 2:00 p.m. 
    Wednesday, March 23rd  6:00 - 8:00 p.m. 
 
Confirmation ~ Confirmation for our Parish 7th and 8th graders will be held on Sunday, April 10th, at 2:00 p.m., 
here at St. Anthony's.  A parent, sponsor and candidate  meeting will be held on Tuesday, March 15th at 7:00 p.m. in 
the church basement.  Rehearsal for Confirmation for the sponsors and candidates will be Tuesday, April 5th at    
7:00 p.m. in the church.  Parents are also welcome to attend. 
 
First Holy Communion ~ First Communion for our Parish 2nd graders will be held on Sunday, April 24th at       
2:00 p.m. here at St. Anthony's.  A parent and student meeting will be held on Thursday, April 7th at 7:00 p.m. in 
the church basement.  The First Communion Retreat will be held on Friday, April 15th in the church basement.  
Rehearsal for First Communion for the parents and students will be on Thursday, April 21st at 7:00 p.m. in the 
church.    
 
SAC's Progressive Euchre Tournament ~ School Advisory Council Progressive Euchre Tournament tickets are on 
sale now!  This year's tournament will be held on Friday, March 18th, in the church basement.  A $25.00 ticket will 
include a fish fry & potato soup dinner and 8 games of Euchre.  Doors will open at 5:30 p.m. with dinner to be served 
at 6:00 p.m. with Euchre to follow.  Cash prizes will be awarded to the top 8 players.  Drinks and raffle items will be 
available too.  Contact Mitch Schroeder at 419-303-4715, Amy Stechschulte at 419-641-6280, Kathy Buescher at 
419-308-3967, Angie Eversole at 419-659-2673 or the parish office at 419-659-2263 for tickets.  If interested, please 
get your tickets as soon as it is convenient.  Thank you! 
 
St. Anthony Vacation Bible School ~  Would you be able to help with our vacation bible school program?  We are in 
need of adult or high school girls or guys that enjoy working with kids and can help them to grow in their Faith. 
Everything that you will use is contained in the program. Our program is from Growing with the Saints and is filled 
with lots of fun activity and songs all the while learning about our Catholic Faith.  I also could use someone to be in 
charge of snack time. This program runs from June 6-10, Monday through Thursday 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 noon, and 
Friday in the evening.  Please consider helping with this wonderful children's ministry even if you can help only a day 
or two.  Call Judy Schroeder 419-659-5498 if you would like to help. Thanks! 
 
 



Columbus Grove American Legion ~ The American Legion will be hosting their annual Fish Fries every Friday 

through Easter.  Meals will be served from 5:00 to 7:00 p.m.  Carry-outs are available.  Come and enjoy good food 
with your family and friends! 
 
Baptism Classes ~ The next Baptism class (required for first time parents or encouraged for new parents who have 
not taken the class in the past 5 years) will be held on Tuesday, April 5th at 7:00 p.m. in the Enrichment Center.  
Please call Tom & Karyn Kamphaus at 419-615-8737 or the parish office at 419-659-2263 to register.  The next class 
will be held in June. 
 
Catholic Young Adult Group in Putnam County ~ The next gathering is this Monday,  March 7th at 7:30 p.m. at 
Neil & Brooke Cassidy's, 13299 Rd 10-L Ottawa. Young adults (18-39), join us every other Monday night for food, 
fellowship, prayer and learning more about our Catholic faith together.  Newcomers always welcome!  Search 
“Putnam County Young Adult Group” on facebook and request to join in order to stay connected with upcoming 
events & location/time details , or contact Alecia Menke 419-204-0011.  We hope you will join us 
 
Ottawa K of C ~ The Ottawa K of C is having their fish fries every Friday through March 25th (Good Friday).  The 
All You Can Eat fish and clam strip dinners are being served from 4:30-7:00 p.m.  The cost is $9.00 for adults,     
$3.00 - kindergarten through 8th grade and $1.00 for preschool.  Carry outs are available. 
 
Attention Married Couples ~  Easter Sunday is like a Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend because it’s a 
weekend full of fresh love, rebirth, and new beginnings.  All married couples deserve a richer, fuller life together.  A 
Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend will help you enjoy life with a new closeness to each other and God.  You 
don’t need it – you DESERVE a Worldwide Marriage Encounter weekend!  For more information or to apply for a 
weekend, contact Brian & Chris Schroeder at 419-538-7210 or bcschroeder@bright.net.  The next weekend in the 
Toledo Diocese is April 1-3, 2016 in Perrysburg.  Deadline to make your reservation is March 28th. 
 
All Catholics Welcome ~ Educational Seminar, sponsored by the Knights of Columbus, “How to Keep Your Farm & 
Other Assets in the Family”. These benefits are available for only Catholic families. We can provide solutions with 
guarantees that are built upon Catholic values and sound financial principles. March 10th & 15th, 8:30-10:30 a.m. and  
6:30-8:30 p.m. at the  Ottawa K of C. Contact Dan Turnwald, 419-538-6438 to RSVP or 
visit www.danturnwald.org for details. 
 
We are all called to a vocation!  Come hear Mayor David Berger talk to us about “Public Service as a Vocation” at 
the Serra Club of the Lima Area meeting on Thursday, March 10th.  We will meet in the LCC Chapel for Mass at 
5:45 p.m. followed by dinner at 6:30 p.m. in the Quatman Room.  Mayor Berger will speak to us in the Quatman 
Room.  For dinner reservations, please call Marilyn at 567-204-4745. Everyone welcome!   
 
4th Annual Heartbeat Auction / Dinner  ~ Will be held on Sunday, March 13th, 12:00 -3:00 p.m. at the Knights of 
Columbus hall, 810 S. Cable Road, in Lima. The Silent Auction starts at noon with the Live Auction starting at     
2:00 p.m. The silent auction winners will be announced at that time.  Chicken dinners are available for $8.00.   Orders 
are due by March 4th by calling 419-222-7945.  We are now accepting donations to add to our auction. Does your 
business, club or class want to donate an item, basket or sporting event tickets?  Thank you!  
    
Community Easter Cantata Choir ~ It is time to begin rehearsals for the annual Columbus Grove Community Easter 
Cantata Choir hosted by St. John's United Methodist Church.  Practice dates are March 6th, March 10th and       
March 20th and after the service on Good Friday, March 25th.  Sunday practices will be held from 1:30 to 3:00 p.m. 
and Thursday evening practices will be held from 6:30 to 8:00 p.m.  All practices are held at St. John's United 
Methodist Church.  All interested singers are invited to join the choir and sing this beautiful collection of music.  The 
choir will be directed by Skyler Mayberry with Heather Stechschulte being the accompanist. 
 
Dimples and Grins Mothers Club ~ The Dimples and Grins Mothers Club from Fort Jennings is sponsoring a bus trip 
to Cleveland on June 10 & 11, 2016.  Trip includes transportation, Wyndham hotel room at Playhouse Square, 3 hour 
Cuyahoga Valley scenic railroad trip, 2 meals, gratuity, and more.  Cost is $170 for double occupancy, $255 single.  
Contact Sharon Calvelage at 419-306-0367. 

Catholic Divorce Ministry ~ A 12-week Catholic divorce recovery program, The Catholic Divorce Survival Guide, 
will be hosted by Delphos St. John’s Parish. Meetings will be held in the Delphos St. John’s Ministry Center,          
201 North  Pierce Street on Tuesday evenings at 7:00 p.m. beginning March 15th. The program is free of charge. An 
optional workbook will be available for participants to purchase.  The Catholic’s Divorce Survival Guide is a program 
created to help the divorced or separated Catholic by offering healing through the wisdom, richness, and truth of the 
Catholic faith. For more information or to register for the Catholic Divorce Survival Guide program, call 419-615-
2298. 

 
Putnam County Right to Life Garage and Bake Sale ~  Bring gently used items and baked goods to the            
Ottawa K of C hall on Tuesday, April 5th from 9:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. SALE DAYS:  Wednesday, April 6th from    
9:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m.; Thursday, April 7th from 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.  All volunteers are needed and welcome. 
 
 
  



 
 
 
 
 

 

ASSURING OUR SCHOOL’S FUTURE:  Many of you were present at the 11:00 Mass on January 31 when we 
had the Mass for Catholic Schools Week.  A good number also came to the open house afterward, toured the building, 
and met our principal, some of our teachers and our students.  You saw and heard that we have a truly Catholic 
school, a school that prepares its young people for Catholic adulthood and for the jobs of the future, a school with 
faculty and administration that cooperates with parents in helping the next generation to grow in body, mind and 
spirit.  The school and its teachers are partners to parents in helping to raise children to love and fear God, to know 
the Bible and the teachings of the Catholic Church, and eventually to enter adulthood with a distinctly Christian, 
Catholic world-view that strives to see the world as God sees it.  Public schools are not able to do what we do, 
because public schools must serve all families, including non-Christian and non-believing families.  Public schools 
cannot promote or favor any system of religious belief.  We support our Catholic school because our school is free to 
do so much more in helping parents to guide their children in ways of faith. 
 This year, our tuition for one child is $1060.  Since we experienced a decline in enrollment, our per-pupil cost 
is $5500.  In effect, each child who walks in the door is getting a scholarship of $4440.  This level of support to the 
school from the parish is becoming harder to sustain.  We offer the second lowest tuition in the Diocese of Toledo.  
Only St. Mary in Edgerton charges less, but then, their school is subsidized by three parishes:  Edgerton, Blakeslee 
and Hicksville.  To make a comparison closer to home, we charge $600 less than Leipsic. 
 We also need to face the question of teachers’ salaries.  At the lower levels of seniority, our teachers’ pay is 
much too low.  If we had hired a full-time beginning teacher this year, we would have offered him or her $22,500.  
This is about $2400 above the Government’s definition of poverty for a household of three persons.  Many young 
people fresh out of college tell us that between rent, gasoline, groceries, and student loan payments, it is extremely 
difficult to make ends meet with an income of $22,500.  Most, if not all of our parents and grandparents would not 
like to see their son or daughter complete a college degree, get a professional license, and then be compensated at that 
level. 
 At the upper end of our pay scale, our teachers with the greatest seniority are making less money than a 
second-year teacher in the Columbus Grove public system.  We have lost some very dedicated teachers over the years 
I have been here because they tell us that they simply need to make more money, and choose to apply at one of our 
area public schools.  We would like to offer some significant pay increases to our teachers over the next three years.  
We cannot catch up with our local public school, but we can do better to properly recognize the gift that our teachers 
are to us, and to provide them with means to a decent living. 
 I am asking parishioners to increase the Sunday collection by $612 per week.  With more than 200 of us 
giving, I think we can reach this goal.  So please consider not an immense raise, but a raise of two to ten dollars per 
week in your offering.  If you are already “maxed out” in your offering, then I certainly would not ask you to harm 
your personal finances, but I would only say “God bless you for what you are already doing.”  If you are a regular 
envelope user who can give a few dollars more, I would ask you to help give our teachers some significant raises both 
this year and next.  If you use your envelope only rarely or not at all, I would ask you to join the ranks of consistent 
givers.   
 We are also going to ask school parents to do their share by raising tuition to $1240 per child, with discounts 
for the second, third or fourth child in a family.  If this is too much of a burden for a family, please know that 
scholarship money is available through our Guardian Angel Fund.  Scholarships are kept strictly confidential.  Only 
Mr. Hummel, Mrs. Lori Giesige, our school secretary and I know who is receiving a scholarship.  (Mrs. Giesige has to 
be informed, because she does the actual billing and collection of tuition monies.)  I should also note that the 
Guardian Angel Fund can also use donations from parishioners who want to help make scholarships available for 
families who are experiencing financial difficulty. 
 We have a wonderful school at Saint Anthony, with dedicated teachers, administrators and staff.  We are 
blessed with children who are eager to learn.  This has been our gift for over one hundred years;  let’s make sure that 
future children have this gift until our 150th anniversary, our 200th anniversary and beyond. 
 
CONFESSIONS THIS WEEK:  Like Motel 6, we’re leaving a light on for you!  Only in our case, the light is in the 
reconciliation room.  As part of the Year of Mercy that Pope Francis has proclaimed, there will be Confessions at 
Saint Anthony from 6 to 8 p.m. on Wednesday, 12 noon to 2 p.m. on Thursday, and 3 to 4 p.m. on Saturday.  At all 
these times we will have Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament, so please stop in and pray even if you are planning to 
go to Confession at a different time. 
 
CARD SHOWER:  We would like to have an Easter card shower to encourage Julie King, who is in a serious 
struggle with health issues.  Please send Easter cards to Julie, in care of the rectory, 512 W. Sycamore St., and we will 
see that they are delivered. 
 
FEAST OF SAINT OSWALD:  Saint Oswald’s feast day was February 29, and so he is celebrated only once in four 
years.  He was the archbishop of York, England, and was outstanding in his care for the poor.  He died suddenly while 
waiting on tables for poor people in a parish he was visiting on February 29, 992.  Since he should be better 
remembered, I think we should have a Saint Oswald Day party in the rectory on February 29, 2020. 

                                              Father Tom 
 



March 6  Bakery Bingo 5:00 pm—Church 

  Basement 

March 7  Right to Read Week, Falcon Spirit 

  Day, Shredded Chicken Sandwich 

  $1.00 

March 8  Pajama Day, Hot Lunch $2.50 

March 9  SAC Mtg. @ 7:00 PM, Wacky  

  Wednesday 

March 10  12p Extra Confessions @St A. Book 

  Buffet Day 

March 11  End of 9 week, Early Dismissal @ 

  12:45, Piece of Cake Day 

March 13  Set your clocks ahead one hour. 

  (Spring Forward) 

St. Anthony of Padua School * 520 W. Sycamore Street * Columbus Grove, OH 45830 * 419-659-2103  www.stanthonyschool.info 

Saint 

Anthony  

Falcon 

News 

 

Q: What do you have if a dog 

cannot talk? 

A: A hush-puppy. 

Lunch Recess  

Volunteers 

Week of:  

March 7th 

MONDAY: Kay Langhals 

TUESDAY: Jackie Herman 

WEDNESDAY: Amy Stechschulte 

THURSDAY: Jen Siefker 

FRIDAY: Kevin Smith &  

Dana Hoover 

  

This Week’s LIFE Skill 

Courage 

“Do not be overcome by evil, but 

overcome evil with good “ 

Romans 12:21  

Dear Heavenly Father from above,  
Look down on Saint Anthony’s School 

with love.  

Please guide them and teach them. 

Fill them with your power 
So that in everything they do, 

They will be a delight to you! 

Amen. 

Right to Read Week March 7th—11th 

The Kindergarten Class is gearing up for Right to Read 

Week next week. They made their Dr. Seuss hats for 

Dr. Seuss’s Birthday and in preparation of Right to 

Read Week. Monday, next week, is Invite Mr. Hummel 

to Read in Class Day. Tuesday is Pajama Day. 

Wednesday is Wacky Wednesday (wear mismatched 

clothes). Thursday is Book Buffet (read books of differ-

ent genres). Friday is Reading is a Piece of Cake (read 

a book and enjoy a Little Debbie/Hostess Cupcake). 

Regional Science Fair  

Below is Cheyenne at the 

Science Fair Awards Cere-

mony. 

Cheyenne earned a superi-

or and tied for 2nd place in 

her category at Regional 

Science Fair recently. Con-

gratulations on a Superior 

Performance.  


